



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

November 1, 2011
Elizabeth Atcher, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:03 p.m.  Members present: Elizabeth Atcher, Jama Bennett, Katie Daugherty, Dan Mahon, Mark Roberts.   

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #11-001.  Mark Roberts made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Katie Daugherty.    Motion carried.  

B. #11-002.   Katie Daugherty made the motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, seconded by Mark Roberts.  Motion carried.

C. The following good news was shared with council members:  
1. Currently Alton is beating TKStone in the reading competition!  ( 

2. Our FB team ended the year in the lead 8 in the state championship. 

3. GBB season is wrapping up and BBB will begin soon.  

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

A/B. Jama reviewed fall MAP/Think Link data by grade level and by teams.  

       (Reference handout)  
C. Jama shared the results of our recent District Learning Checks with council members. (Reference handout)  
Dan expressed interest in comparing this year’s data to last year’s results.  Jama shared that we have the NCLB projections that can be used for comparison.  

Katie shared that lessons can be created in Discovery Ed related to improving Think Link scores.     

D.  Ms. Greenwood shared a packet of materials in regards to EXPLORE testing and reviewed current data with the council. (Reference handouts)

Upon review, it was noted that the 2010/2011 Comparison Chart was incorrect.  Ms. Greenwood updated and provided council members with the corrections.  The leadership team will follow up with all 8th grade students in terms of their individual scores/reports.  

E. Jama shared the data related to Round 1 of Discovery (Tier 2 and 3). Students are very receptive to the help they are receiving and often ask for assistance.   
F. Jama discussed with council members how we were utilizing our ESS Daytime Waiver in order to get more students to proficiency.  (Reference handout) Discussion was held regarding the parent connotation of ESS and how it had been changed. 
PLANNING: 

We are in the process of planning for various parent nights, Veteran’s Day celebration, quarterly assembly, and student initiatives/rewards.  Mr. Sutton is currently planning for Alton’s first annual Texas Hold Em tournament Saturday, November 5th.  
BUDGET:

         The September financial report and Charitable Gaming report was shared with council.  (Reference handouts)    
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. Jacinta shared information from the recently formed reading committee.  The committee will continue to meet to formulate specific plans to improve reading. (Reference handout)
B. Mr. Sutton reviewed SWIS and IC discipline data with council members. (Reference handouts).  Discussion was held regarding the number of bus infractions.  
OLD BUSINESS

A. Katie Daugherty reviewed the KETS plan previously shared with council members at the September meeting.  Katie is currently surveying the teachers to determine their order of preference in terms of purchasing. 
#11-003.  Dan Mahon made the motion to approve the KETS plan, seconded by Mark Roberts. Motion carried.  
B. Jama shared copies of the updated Bylaws based on KASC feedback.  Highlighted portions were drawn to the attention of all members and council members were asked to review these and compare them to the old bylaws to make sure nothing was missed.  In addition, Jama will update the Principal Selection Policy, Committee Policy, and Consultation policy by the end of December and email them to council members.  We will review/discuss Bylaws and these policies during our January meeting. (Reference attachments)
C. Ms. Willow is working to contact Ms. Bradley regarding the on-line SBDM training. 
NEW BUSINESS

A.  Jacinta Perkins, reading department chair reviewed the reading and on-demand data analysis, and plans for improvement with council members. 

Jama reviewed the math data as Fabian Bennett, department chair was absent. 

Dan Mahon, ss department chair reviewed SS data – basically, we ROCKED! 

Jama reviewed science data as Cyndi Murray, department chair was absent.  (Reference attachments)

Mary Lou Emerine, A/H and PL/VS department chair reviewed the data from the school administered test.  Teachers are working to make needed changes in the implementation of the test for this school year.  In addition, a pretest will be administered to all band students to determine the need for a particular class.  

B.  Alton’s CSIP (previously emailed to SBDM members and all faculty/staff) was reviewed.  

#11-004.  Dan Mahon made the motion to approve Alton’s Comprehensive School Improvement Plan, seconded by Katie Daugherty.  Motion carried.  
C.  Alton’s Title 1 Restructuring Plan (previously emailed to SBDM members and faculty/staff) was reviewed.  The restructuring plan mirrors the CSIP as two different plans to address the same needs are not feasible. 
#11-005.  Dan Mahon made the motion to approve the Title 1 Restructuring Plan, seconded by Elizabeth Atcher.  Motion carried. 
D. Alton’s PLD Plan for November 8, 2011 was shared with council members.  

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS   
A.  Current enrollment is 707 – 229/247/231.  We currently have the following classes over caps:  Martinez/Algebra:  34, Bennett/Algebra:  32, Warren, Pre-Algebra:  32 (3 are sixth graders), and Pearman/Science:  30 

B. Personnel Action – N/A 

C. Next meeting date will be Tuesday, January 10th at 4:00 p.m. Mark Roberts will serve as facilitator and Dan Mahon as resource person. 

D. Things to do before the next meeting:  Review proposed bylaws and the following policies:  Committee Guidelines, Consultation, and Principal Selection for review/discussion at the January meeting.   
ADJOURNMENT 

#11-006:  Dan Mahon made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:23, 
                            seconded by Katie Daugherty.  Motion carried.
